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REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
City of Sedona 

Wastewater Department 

Sealed proposals for the SCADA Maintenance Services Contract will be received by the Wastewater Department, located at 7500 
W. SR89A, Sedona, Arizona, until 3:00 P.M. local time, January 12, 2023.

PROJECT: SCADA Maintenance Services Contract 

DESCRIPTION: The City of Sedona, Arizona is inviting technically qualified firms to submit information in response to this Request for 
Proposals (RFP) regarding engineering services for a Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) Maintenance Services 
Contract for the City. The Scope of Work may generally be described as the provision of system integrity testing, emergency trouble 
shooting and repair, control loop testing and calibration, review of improvement plans (plant and collection system) as related to the 
SCADA system and Programmable Logic Controllers (PLC’s), installation of software and software upgrades, trouble shooting, PLC 
programing and troubleshooting, and display/communication modifications for the SCADA system. Also included is updating system 
architecture schematics, wiring diagrams, maintaining logic documentation, building and replacing I/O PLC racks and modules, and 
making upgrade recommendations. The system includes the computers with monitoring software, communication hardware and 
software. All work will need to integrate into the SCADA system. 

CONTRACT TERM: The Contract term shall be for three (3) years. 

Requests for Proposals (and any associated addenda) may be downloaded from the City of Sedona’s website at 
http://www.sedonaaz.gov/business/doing-business/bids-and-rfps. Vendors are required to acknowledge all issued addendums with 
their proposal. Addendums will be issued via web posting no later than 3:00 PM, local time, on December 30, 2022. It is the 
responsibility of vendors to include acknowledgment of all issued addenda with their proposal. The City retains the right to reject any 
proposal which does not include acknowledgment of all issued addenda. 

Proposals must be enclosed in a sealed envelope addressed to: 

HAND DELIVERED: 

U.S. MAIL: 

AND MARKED: 
AND RECEIVED: 

City of Sedona Wastewater Department 
7500 W. SR 89A 
Sedona, AZ 86336 

City of Sedona Wastewater Department 
102 Roadrunner Drive 
Sedona, AZ 86336 

Proposal for SCADA Maintenance Services Contract 
At the Wastewater Department office until 3:00 P.M. local time, January 12, 2023 (as determined by 
reference to www.time.gov ref Arizona area) 

The City of Sedona, Arizona reserves the right to reject any or all Proposals, to waive or not to waive any informalities, or irregularities 
in the Proposals received, and to accept one or more Proposals which in its judgment best serves the interests of the City. 

All questions should be directed in writing to Roxanne Holland, Director of Wastewater, 102 Roadrunner Drive, Sedona, Arizona 86336, 
or email RHolland@sedonaaz.gov. 

RED ROCK NEWS FIRST ADVERTISEMENT: December 07, 2022 
      SECOND ADVERTISEMENT:  December 14, 2022 

BY: 
Roxanne Holland, PE 
Director of Wastewater 
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